
THE LAKE AND PENINSULA SCHOOL DISTRICT  
101 Jensen Drive P.O. Box 498  

King Salmon, Alaska 99613  
Phone (907) 246-4280 / Fax (907) 246-4473  

                                                            November 29, 2021 

To:  Lake and Peninsula School Board  
From:  Tim McDermott  

Re:  Maintenance Report 

To date, during the month of November 2021 Carl Adams and myself 
worked a total of 30 maintenance work days in the field at eight 
different sites in addition to nine days of Maintenance support at the 
District Office.  This effort included one man day at Port Heiden, 
seven man days at the Bay, six man days at Chignik Lake, two man 
days at Chignik Lagoon, four man days at Newhalen, four man days 
at Nondalton, two man days at Kokhanok, two man days at Port 
Alsworth, and two man days at Igiugig. 

 

This past month, Damian Hill has instituted the Vector Solutions Safe 
Schools FY 21/22 training Districtwide for the custodians and 
maintenance staff and is working towards the reporting requirements 
that will help to re-establish LPSD’s CIP eligibility.  Damian has also 
completed more of the credentials necessary to maintain the District 
compliance plans.  In addition to this professional development, Mr. 
Hill has supported the order and cleanliness at the District Office and 
performed necessary shipping and receiving logistics with the 
assistance of two as needed local hire in the persons of Ben Capo and 
Tatiana Wilson. 



The coming December month is expected to mimic the last month of 
operations with the short daylight, continuing cold temperatures, and 
a visible Maintenance presence.  The Maintenance Department would 
like to recognize the efforts of the head teachers and principals at 
continuing the communication and practicing the patience necessary 
to keep the sites safe and healthy for our communities and children.   
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